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                                                                                                     January 24, 2024 
 

 
Honorable Michelle Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

Re: Energy Storage Deployment Recovery, Miscellaneous Charge Factor II and EV Make Ready Surcharge 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

 In accordance with General Information, Section 29 of P.S.C. No. 15 - Electricity, the Statement of 
Miscellaneous Charge, including the Energy Storage Deployment Recovery, Miscellaneous Factor II and Electric 
Vehicle Make-Ready (“EVMR”) Surcharge, and the Statement of Electric Vehicle Make-Ready Surcharge listed 
below are filed to become effective February 1, 2024. 

  
P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 

 
Statement of Miscellaneous Charge – MISC 296 

Statement of Electric Vehicle Make-Ready Surcharge – EVS 5 

 
The purpose of The Energy Storage Deployment Recovery factor is to recover all costs associated with the 

procurement of scheduling and dispatch rights of at least 10 MW from qualified energy storage systems pursuant to 
the January 21, 2021 Order filed in Case 18-E-0130. The Miscellaneous Factor II surcharge is to recover the costs of 
the Company’s non-wires alternative infrastructure project approved for recovery pursuant to the July 15, 2016 
Order in Case 14-E-0318 from all delivery customers served under this schedule. The Electric Vehicle Make-Ready 
Surcharge is filed to recover EV Make Ready costs as authorized by the Commission’s Order in Case 18-E-0138. 
The EV Make Ready Surcharge is filed on a separate statement and included in the Miscellaneous factor for billing 
purposes. Pursuant to the Company’s tariff all statements are filed 15 days prior to the effective date of February 1, 
2024. 

Questions related to this filing should be directed to Taylor Alonso at (845) 486-5554 or talonso@cenhud.com. 

 

        Yours very truly, 
 
                                                
        Joseph Hally 
 
                                                                                            Vice President  
 
 

 Received: 01/24/2024 


